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[bookmark: _gjdgxs]Washington State is home to many plants, animals, and human residents! One population that is essential for our Pacific Northwest ecosystem is our salmon population. Salmon are not only a food source for orca whales, bears, bald eagles, and other carnivores (like us!), but they play an important role in transporting nutrients from the ocean to freshwater environments. In 2001, twenty-one Washington State Tribes filed suit in Federal District Court to compel the State of Washington to remove all barriers for those important salmon. Their habitat has been threatened for years. 

The State of Washington has been tasked to remove all barriers for fish migration, and by law, must remove all culverts and barriers by 2030. A culvert is a structure that allows water to flow under a road, railroad, trail, and is typically made from a pipe, reinforced concrete or other material – and is difficult for fish to migrate through. On June 11, 2018 the United State Supreme Court upheld a lower court’s ruling on the case, making the project an immediate priority. The fish barrier removal project is immense - yet very important - and the state estimated costs in excess of $2 billion to remove all 800 barriers and culverts. These estimates by the state, however, are low. The Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife estimated that there are over 3,000 county-owned fish barriers, and the cost to replace those in a 14-county area is $4.68 billion. 

Why are the counties involved with fish barrier removal? To get all barriers and culverts removed by 2030, the counties need adequate funding from the Washington State Legislature to complete these projects. Without adequate funding and preparation, this project will be near impossible to complete on-time as the courts have required. 

Re-establishing salmon habitats is the overall goal and what we should strive for in Washington State. What exactly are the counties looking for? 

1.) Washington State Counties need adequate funding and a long-term commitment from the state to remove county-owned fish barriers
2.) An elimination of project match requirements
3.) Funding for the monitoring and maintenance of passable culverts, continued efforts to identify & inventory new barriers
4.) Streamlining project permits 
5.) Tools that assist in speeding up project delivery. 


